## THE COLUMBUS BOYCHOIR SCHOOL Princeton, New Jersey

October, 1962

Dear Parents:

School is now into the fourth week. With the Lincoln Center performance over, we are all settling down to a more normal schedule and having opportunity to enjoy the beautiful fall weather.

The plans for "Parent Weekend" to be held Saturday and Sunday, October 13 and 14, are being made final. Saturday morning will begin with the opportunity for parents to attend three classes - reading, math, and theory. There will be a buffet luncheon served for parents at noon. Following lunch, time will be given for Parent -Teacher conferences. If you desire an appointment, complete the enclosed sheet along with the other information and return it to the School office at your earliest convenience. Late Saturday afternoon we will hold Blue - Gold athletic contests (soccer and field hockey). The boys will present a music program in the evening following which the Womens' Auxilliary and the Fathers' Association will hold meetings. Sunday will be a visiting day. You can make plans to take your son to church and visit for the entire day. Parents who live within driving distance may wish to take their son home on Saturday evening. The return time for all is 8:00 Sunday evening.

Please note a change in our weekend schedule: Boys know a week in advance if they may have "Weekend privileges". (of course, there might be the exception!). Weekend pass ends at 8:00PM Sunday evening. UNLESS A BOYS INDICATES HE PLANS TO RETURN BEFORE 8:00 PM, HE WILL NOT BE EXPECTED FOR THE SUNDAY EVENING MEAL. We are attempting to encourage the boys who must remain on campus for the weekend to participate in the youth groups of the various churches in Princeton on Sunday evening. The boys remaining at school and the boys having weekend privilege must complete their homework assignments before Sunday evening.

Our school physician has requested all the boys and staff to have flu shots this year. These shots will be given at school and included in the "Medical-Infirmary" fee charged this year. Please complete the enclosed form.

We look forward to seeing many mothers and dads on Saturday, October 13th.

Sincerely, James Minus